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Dear Friends,
Greetings in Jesus’ wonderful name.

First, I apologize for the lateness of this newsletter since we are almost half way through the year. 
In spite of India’s troubles, the ministry we began in 1993 (NZ) and 1999 (USA) is going well.  In fact,
the persecution has only served to make the believers stronger in their faith.  Outreaches are still
proceeding, but with wisdom and discernment.  Presently they are reaching out to children with day
retreats with simple teaching using flannelgraph, Christian materials, and songs.  Johney and Juni are
doing this work amid the challenging temperatures in the 40’s C.  We know there will be lasting results
from this ministry which reaches thousands of children of all ages.  My heart is full of thankfulness
that we are privileged to work with faithful people chosen of God for this hour.  This is absolutely not
possible without your faithful prayers and financial support.

There have been special milestones in the family.  My sister Mary had a great celebration in April for
her 90th birthday.  My sister Lily and Bob from Vancouver flew down so it was a wonderful time
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together.  I drove to Auckland for five days and renewed fellowship with nephews and nieces and their
children who were attending from the South Island and Seattle, Washington.  Mary has 4 children, 13
grandchildren and soon 20 great grandchildren.  It was a joyous occasion.  Then Mary flew down to
Tauranga for my 86th birthday celebration so it was nice to have her in my world, as mostly I join in
her’s to see family and visit churches.  Our families are more precious as we age and in these days of
chaos in our world the Lord is pleased when He is made the center of our family gatherings.  May the
Lord bless and protect your families is my prayer.

On Mothers’ Day--a special day, we acknowledged our mothers and grandmothers around the world. 
Proverbs 31 is so fitting and something to aim for.  I consider myself a mother as I raised a foster boy
and through this ministry I have many spiritual sons, daughters and grandchildren.  To all the mothers,
we salute you and thank you for your sacrifice and hard work.  I am grateful for my own mother, who
during World War II sacrificed so much and sowed the good seed of the Word into our lives.

The work continues among the villages and cities assisting the blind, the lepers, the disabled,
neglected children, and families.  We are also assisting in finishing needed buildings.  Your support is
greatly appreciated.  God promises to multiply the seed that we sow. 
I’m reminded of the following words of the hymn--“Make Me a Blessing.”
“Out in the highways and bi ways of life, many are weary and sad;
Carry the sunshine where darkness is rife, making the sorrowing glad.
Make me a blessing, out of my life may Jesus shine.
Make me a blessing oh Saviour I pray, Make me a blessing to someone today.”
 
 
With Appreciation and Lovingly,

 Check out our newly updated website www.globalnulife.org and take a look
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Opportunities for Giving:

Bibles and Christian materials…$10 each / $100 for 10
Safe drinking water for villages…$400 each
Slum and leprosy ministry…any donation
Assistance for neglected children…$40 each monthly
Assistance for 15 blind people in Chennai…$40 each
Assistance for teachers in training…$40 monthly
Assistance for village community building for Sharon Ragu
Five trolleys for the Leprosy village…$200 each
Reliable vehicle for Samuel Paul’s work…any donation
Assistance for Pastor Raga who has suffered a stroke and for his building work
Additional Christian materials needed for the recent children’s meetings…any donation

﻿Ps. Johney from Faith and Vision Ministries
 

Thank you for your prayers, encouragement and support. This year we, together with the
twelve pastors in our fellowship, have baptized over 60 people so our churches are growing.

On our missions trip to Jharkhand, North India in March, we reached three people groups, some
in tribal areas, with 1000 children attending. Our children’s summer camps in our own area
ministered to 1200 children, listening eagerly, and 300 adults were in our teachers’ training

classes. All were in high temperatures. All glory to Jesus, for it was good seed sown in tender
hearts, which without your prayers and support could not be done. Thank you again.

10/06/2024, 10:44 May 24 Newsletter from Global Nulife Ministries

https://mailchi.mp/ef866a73fe6f/april-newsletter-fromglobal-nulife-ministries-10653697?e=91f4078cce 3/6

http://www.globalnulife.org/
http://www.globalnulife.org/


 

Samuel John and son Juni ...
Our ministry is going along well for which we praise the Lord! Thank you very much for the help we
receive from GNLM. It has been very challenging working with the villages and Children’s Day VBS

programs in very high temperatures, with humidity. In five places over 1200 children have been
reached with songs, skits, puppets and flannel graph over a 3 days period. In each place many children

came to the Lord. We expect to reach another 1200 kids in the coming weeks.

We are happy that you enabled us to get more trolleys for the leprosy village folk. They are unable to
go out to beg due to the high temperatures and two have died of malnutrition with all of them struggling
to survive. We travel distances to visit them bringing bags of necessities and groceries. They are very
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grateful. House of Hope children have all done well (even the two boys from Yenada who have never
been to school) and have been promoted to higher classes. Juni and I continue to travel to many

places bringing the good news of the Gospel. Thank you very much for your prayers and support. We
are very grateful. Please pray for us.

Pastor Samuel Paul reports…
Our fifteen blind people are real prayer warriors, mornings and evenings, and they
memorize
Bible verses, sing very well, and listen to audio Bible tapes. I’m very proud of them.
But they
are very housebound and cannot go anywhere safely. Our 17 year-old van is not
safe, but very
worn out and needs replacing. If you would kindly help us replace it then we can use
it for visits
for our blind, leprosy and disabled persons. We really need a reliable vehicle for our
ministry.
My son Ian Barrie is very interested in helping these people with a heart of
compassion, and
humbly requests assistance for this needed vehicle. He drives well. Thank you very
much for
your valuable prayers and financial support

PRAISE REPORT:
El Shaddai Children’s Home - Gobi, Tamil  Nadu…

Our children are so happy with the water from the water purifier you supplied.
Healing was received by Anbu, our father, and some children also.  Thanks for prayers.
Leprosy people gladly received necessities of gifts and food.
VBS for children was well attended.  They sang songs, danced, drew pictures, and learned Bible
verses.  We are grateful for the help.  Thanks so much.
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Anbu and Ebby and families

God is doing a mighty thing! Please partner with us!
Donations can be made by direct credit to Global Nulife Ministries

ASB Bank A/c No.   12-3072-0380376-01
Please remember to include your name, contact details and designation of funds. 

New! Donate with PayPal on our Website

Our new office phone
number is

07 571 1244

Our email address is:
admin@globalnulife.org

 If you would like to be part of our new Prayer Team support group
and periodically receive special requests online, please send your

details to:
- For WhatsApp communication: Athol Graham.   

athol@globalnulife.org
- For Email communication: Clive and Joy Lietze  

admin@globalnulife.org

Global Nulife Ministries New Zealand Trustees are:
Nancy J Dykes
Clive & Joy Lietze
Athol Graham FCA

Forward This Email To A Friend
Our mailing address is:
Global Nulife Ministries
PO BOX 35
TAURANGA, 3140
New Zealand

Add us to your address book

unsubscribe from this list    update subscription preferences 
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